
Bridekirk Parish Council 

 Minutes of Bridekirk Parish Meeting held in 

Bridekirk Dovenby School 

13th November 2015 

 

Attendees: 

Councillors:  Mr J Graves (Chair); Mrs C Fossey;  Mr W Nixon, Mr R Coy; Mr R 
Stenson; Mr I McCambridge 

 Clerk:  Mrs D Cosgrove 

Allerdale Borough Council: Nobody present 

Cumbria Constabulary: Nobody present 

Cumbria County Council: Nobody Present 

 

  

No. 

  

Item 

  

Action 

1.11 Apologies received; Mr S Dumbill; Rev M Jackson; Mr F 
Armstrong; Cumbria Constabulary; Cllr N Cockburn; Cllr J 
Farebrother 

  

2.11 Minutes of the meeting held on the 8th October 
2015 approved and signed as a true record. Proposed: Mrs 
C Fossey; Mr W Nixon – correction made, Mr W Nixon had 
sent apologies. 

  

3.11 Declarations of interest in the items on the agenda – 

None declared 

  

4.11 Suspension of the meeting for members of the public 
to speak – Adrian Mills and Kevin Wright attended to raise 
concerns about the number of vehicles travelling at speed 
through Tallentire and the Lorraine's using the one way 
system incorrectly due to size of vehicles. Able to confirm 
that speed limit is to be reduced through signage next 
financial year. It cannot be brought forward by the Parish 

  



Council contributing, this had been looked into as an 
option. 

5.11 Accounts for payment and discussion: 

Mr M Rollison £71.86 for website hosting costs. Thanks 
were expressed to Mr Rollison for the excellent work he 
has undertaken on behalf of the Parish 

Precept to remain the same. Clerk to return paperwork to 
ABCo 

  

  

6.11 Reports from outside bodies 

Police report –Cumbria County Council – Nobody 
present 

Allerdale Borough Council – 

• Cllr Cockburn – apologies received 

• Cllr Farebrother – apologies received 

  

7.11 Planning applications 

• None received in this period. 

  

8.11 Clerks Report & Correspondence 

Mainly covered in other areas of the meeting 

Defibrillator still no resolution, the County Council are 
saying that we need to speak to BT but BT are telling us 
not their electricity now. Mr Armstrong is going to look into 
it. 

  

  

  

  

  

9.11 Dovenby Beck – subsidence has now been repaired as 
has the wall along the Beck. 

  

10.11 Parish Maintenance Issues – 

• Nothing to update. 

  

  

. 

11.11 M Sport – people have continued to contact Mr Frost 
regarding the noise management plan to ensure that this is 
in place before the track is built. 

  

12.11 Cumbria Community Foundation – Cath Howard had 
said she had sent out the replies to the questions she took 

  



away but nothing received. Clerk to circulate as soon as it 
comes through. 

13.11 Noted date of next meeting Thursday 10th 
December  2015 7.30pm 

  

  
Parish Council Contact - bridekirkparish@gmail.com 
Website contact - webmaster@bridekirkparish.org.uk 
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